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Community News Section: 
(Notices in the Community News section are inserted for your information.  The School is not associated with any of these groups or 

businesses. Some businesses have paid to place an  
advert in this section.)  

 
 

                                 Community News and Notices  

 

Dear Parents caregivers and 
community members, 
 

Welcome to our new students and 
welcome back to all the school 
community. Staff and students look 
forward to the many activities of term 4 
and the celebration of the years 
achievements which will occur towards 
the end of the term. 
 

Athletics Carnival 
 

Next week all students will participate 
in  the activities of the Athletics 
Carnival.  Jumps, throws and long 
distance running will be held on the 
Wednesday and the sprints and team 
games on the Thursday.  Parents are 
very welcome to attend either or both 
of these special events.  The Parents 
and Citizens (P&C) association will be 
providing pre-ordered lunches and a 
coffee van will be available for parents.   
 

Children will not be able to participate if 
they do not have a broad brimmed hat 
or school bucket hat as this is a full day 
activity and although we provide shelter 
and sunscreen students will still need a 
hat for  full sun protection.  
Hats are available from the office for 
$15.00 
 

We encourage all children to wear a 
faction coloured tee-shirt with their 
school shorts.  This will assist teachers 
to ensure thorough supervision of each 
team.  Students will not be permitted to 
sit with their parents as this is a school 
day and they will be in the care of their 
teachers.  Recess and Lunch breaks 
are a good time for parents to share 
with their children.  Parents are 
reminded to remain in designated 
areas to assist staff to organise an 
orderly carnival and smooth running of 
the events.  
 

Although there will be awards for 
champion athletes, this is faction 
competition and team sportsmanship 
will be highly appreciated. 
 

 
                                                  
                         
 
 
 
Leeuwin            Challenger       Stirling 

 
Check with your teacher if you canôt  
remember your childôs faction.  
 
Just a reminder: 
¶  high school  students should be 

at their designated home school 
and 

¶ Dogs are not permitted on school 
grounds. 

 
Semester Reports 
 
This term our semester reports will be  
distributed via Connect.  To ensure all 
parents receive their report, we request 
that email addresses on our system are 
current.   
To login to Connect you will need to 
have a login and password which we 
have already provided to parents who 
have registered previously.   
 
Please contact the school office if you 
would be interested in some training on 
the use of Connect which is rapidly 
becoming the preferred contact method 
by all public schools.  
 
Please take note of the term planner on 
page 4 of this newsletter or login to our 
school webpage to keep updated using 
the calendar on this site. 
 
 
Gail Sampson 

Principal 

 
 

A Message from the Principal  

Cooloongup Primary School 

21 Westerly Way, Cooloongup 

Ph: 9527 5966 Fax: 9527 7803 
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Coming Events 

 

 

13th Oct Kaa Kaa  

Middars PK 

 

17th Oct Dance 

Lessons 

 

18th Oct Jumps and 

Throws 

 

19th Oct Athletics 

Carnival. 

 

20th Oct Assembly 

Cockatoo 5  
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Calling for Public Tender ï Music instruments 
Cooloongup Primary School has for sale via tender the following items: 
3 x Ashton Guitars 
5 x Ashton Ĳ size guitars 
2 x Clarinets. 
All in reasonable condition, Clarinets need minor attention. 
The highest tenders will be notified by phone and immediate payment will be required to 
finalise the purchase. 
Please place your tender in a sealed envelope with your full name, contact details and 
tender bid and leave at the front office. Tenders close Friday 20

th
 October at 3pm. 

Public Tender  

 Graduation and Presentation Ceremony  

                 Faction Challenge                                          

            

 

 
 
 
 
 
                                      
                                             Week 1  
 
   Challenger                              177 
 
    LEEUWIN                               89 
 
    STIRLING                               107          

                             

                           
The year 6 Graduation Ceremony is being held on Monday 11

th
 December at 9:00 am sharp in the under covered 

area if you wish to attend. 
 
The Presentation assembly is being held on Tuesday 12

th
 December at 9.00am sharp in the under covered area. 

 
If you are attending either of these special assemblies please remember our Tribes agreements of Mutual Respect 

and Attentive Listening.  Please  turn off or onto silent all mobile phones. 

             

 

         2018 Kindy Teddy Bear Picnic  

 

We look forward to seeing our Kindy 2018 students and 
families  at the  
Teddy Bearôs Picnic on  29

th
 November at 9.30am till 

10.30am. 
 

Kind regards 
 

Sue 

COOLOONGUP TIGERS 

LITTLE ATHLETICS CLUB 

 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO JOIN OUR  

LITTLE ATHLETICS CLUB PLEASE SEE OUR 

FACEBOOK PAGE: HTTPS://

WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/

COOLOONGUPTIGERSLAC 

OR VISIT US AT TRAINING ON THURSDAYS 

AT COOLOONGUP PRIMARY SCHOOL OVAL 

AT 4:30PM. 
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Christmas Hamper                                   

  

 
 

 

 

As in past years, we will be collecting non-perishable food items to be put 
in Christmas Hampers which will be distributed amongst needy families in 
the Rockingham area.  The donations will be presented to a Lions Club 
representative at the Presentation Assembly on Tuesday 12th December.  
Please send donations to the office. 
 
 

 
Found that overdue library book? Now is your chance to bring back all your overdue items 
and wipe the slate clean. 
 

Cooloongup Library is offering an amnesty on all overdue items till the end of term. 
 
Please everyone have a hunt around the house ,car and even Grandmaôs for any books. 
 
 
 
 

 
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL   The carnival is on Thursday 19th October we will be doing a Sausage Sizzle  
and drinks on the day. If you have not returned your order, Monday the 16th is the last day. We will have 
very limited stock on the day. We also will be doing Egg and Bacon  rolls in the morning  these will also 
be limited so first come first served. 
 
Garage Sale 22nd October don't forget to book your stall $10. 
Canteen The canteen will reopen Wednesday 18th October  at recess.  
 
Big congratulations to Caiden on winning our big 
bear his name was Yogi bear  
 
 
 
 

P & C  

A big thank you to all who retuned their Earn and 
Learn stickers. We collected over 28000. 
 
Watch this space to see what we are earn from them. 

Woolworths Earn and Learn  

  Just a reminder now the weather is getting 
 warmer no hat no play and sun cream. 

 
Itôs Magpie swooping season so please be careful 

when crossing the oval if they swoop 

put your bag on your head and do not 

to chase them. 

 

                               Spring  

                                  

                                                                     Book Amnesty  


